114 Cleveland Ave, Wildwood, FL 34785/352-748-1040/www.hischurch.faith/December 17, 2017

Honored To Serve

Elders
Bob Grove 352-314-9343
Charles Wright 352-689-0024

Deacons
Larry Hyder — Financial
Joel Prather — Bldg. & Grounds
Jerry Adkins - Mass Media

Minister
David Myers 352-552-8434
davidm7@centurylink.net

Youth Minister
Chad Brown 334-799-2382
chadpandj@gmail.com
Worship Services
Sunday Morning

Bible Class 9:30 am

Worship 10:30 am
Sunday Evening

Worship 6:00 pm
Wed. Bible Class 7:00 pm

Tuesday Ladies TLC 9:00 am

Mission Work/Support

Guyana, India (R. Clayton),
Johnstown Pa., East End Preacher
Fund, Faulkner Bible Dept., Child
Haven, Mt. Dora Children’s Home.

WILDWOOD CHURCH OF CHRIST

God’s Word is Certain!

Now faith is the assurance of things hoped
for, the conviction of things not seen. For by
it the men of old gained approval. By faith
we understand that the world’s were
prepared by the word of God, so that what
is seen was not made out of things which
are visible. By faith Abel offered to God a
better sacrifice than Cain, through which he
obtained the testimony that he was
righteous, God testifying about his gifts,
and through faith, though he is dead, he still
speaks. By faith Enoch was taken up so that
he should not see death; and he was not
found because God took him up; for he
obtained the witness that before his being
taken up he was pleasing to God. And
without faith it is impossible to please Him,
for he who comes to God must believe that
He is, and that He is a rewarder of those
who seek Him. (Hebrews 11:1-6)




Visitors

Prayer List

Welcome Visitors! If you are visiting with us today, you are
our honored guest. We hope you find our worship uplifting and
in accordance with God's word. Please fill out a visitor's card
and put it in the collection plate.

Friendship Bread: All visitors are invited to take a loaf of our
Friendship bread, made especially for you, as you leave the
auditorium. We hope you will enjoy the bread and come back
and visit us at every opportunity.

Hearing Assistance System: This facility is equipped with a
Hearing Assistance System. Please ask one of our elders or
Jerry Adkins for a receiver.

There is a Nursery available for your convenience. ltis located
in the foyer. Our nursery is for nursing mothers and mothers
tending to their children.

Church Family News

Welcome Friends Fellowship Meal: Because of the
holiday season, there will be no Welcome Friends
Fellowship meal until January 14 (Group 2 hosting).
Birthday and Anniversary Fellowship has been
cancelled for January due to the busy holiday season. The
next one will be February 4th.

Christmas Food Boxes: We will be putting these
together on Tuesday, December 19. Please be at the
building at 9:00a.m. to help put the food in the boxes.
Again, most of the boxes will be taken to the Wildwood
school.

Along with our Christmas boxes, we are asking anyone
who can, to please make 2 or 3 dozen cookies and bring
them to the church building by Monday so we can bag
them for the boxes.

If you have a name of a family that needs a box, please
give it to David or Sarah Myers no later than today. They
need to know how many is in the family as well.

Pantry Items Please check the pantry list for items
needed.

Mary Costa will be ordering pecan pieces in January.
These are the large baker’s size pieces. They are $7.84 a
pound. If you want any, please let her know.

Ladies Day at Sebring Parkway church of Christ on
February 3, 2018. Registration and breakfast starts at 8
a.m. The speaker is Becky Blackmon. See the bulletin
board for more details.

Dellois Camp’s mother, Marion Parrish, is in The
Villages Hospital with kidney problems and is very
weak. They are requesting our prayers.

Linda Grove is making small improvements but still
has a lot of recovering to do.

Chuck Stambaugh’s mother is no longer in the
ICU, but still having very serious heart problems.
They are not positive it is actually congestive heart
failure.

Mike and Esther Adcock: Mike has been having
some restless nights on top of everything else.
Mary Costa had outpatient surgery on Friday. It was
successful, but they will have to wait several days to
see if the surgery did what the surgeon wanted and
cut her pain level in half. She is on complete
bedrest, so they are asking for no visitors at this
time.

Joyce Freeman tore her rotator cuff and is in a lot
of pain. She will have surgery in January.

The fires in California — Pray for all those affected
Mary Lou Jordan is in Cypress Care Center and
would love visitors.

Lois Babbhitt is also in Cypress Care Center

Remember

Lois Babbitt, Beth Hicks, Leigh Workman, Linda
Grove, Mary Lou Jordan, Danny & Doris Cartt, \Wayne
& June Crenshaw, Margaret Hubbs, Jerry Adkins &
family, Ricky Baker & family, The Hileman & Pope
families, Donald Adcock, Mike and Esther Adcock,
Joyce Albert, Rusty & Angie Mertz, Glynda Casteel,
Jim & Sue Allison, Kevin Freeman, Chris Barden, Jim
Buck, Jean Button, The Stone family, Libbie Summers
and daughter, Fred French, Shirley Osgood, Helen
Barton, John Ward, Lewis Jarvis, Joyce Freeman.

Remember our Missionaries at home and abroad.
Pray for all Law Enforcement and those in the
Military, especially those deployed.

Our Military
Logan Duff - Marines Rebecca Baldwin-Army
Kevin Sigler — Army Ryan Sigler - Army
Chance Strickland — Navy  Adam Duff - Army
Steven McKay-Air Force




The Word of God
Inspired and Certain!

The invention of printing in the 15™ century
has probably contributed as much as any single
invention to the welfare of mankind, largely
because it made the Word of God available to
millions of people through the world. In spite
of the fact that millions of Bibles have been
distributed throughout the earth, there are
millions (maybe billions) of people who have
no knowledge of what 1s found in the
remarkable book.

Some have even gone so far as the question
whether a book that was written so long ago is
suited to our modern age. To make such a
statement as this, is much like saying, “I just
wonder if water 1s suitable to quench the thirst
of modern man.” Have you heard anyone
inquire as to whether or not air is suitable for
the respiratory system of modern man? The
physical needs of man are constant.

The code of ethics that God has left the world
in the 66 books of our Bible will never be
excelled. Over the next several bulletin
articles, let’s consider major values of the
written Word of God:

1. The value of the written Word in
Human Relationships. (Please use this
resource for your own personal Bible
study now and in the coming year,
2018.)

a. With Our Neighbors
(Prov. 3:29, 25:17; Matt. 22:37-
39; Rom. 13:10; Eph. 4:25)

b. With Our Adversaries
(Matt. 5:25; Prov. 15:1)

c. With Our Government
(Matt. 22:21; Rom. 13:1{f; Acts
5:29; Titus 3:1)

Continued December 24™ ...
~ David

YOUTH CORNER

Margaret Hubbs Called the
church and asked for this
message to be put in the bulletin:

“Thanhk you for the stocking with
all the goodies! Thahk you for all
the food that has been given!
Thank you for all the Cards and
Calls! ] love you!”

—-——--(JpComing Events----—---

[ ,ads Practice - Jahuary 10%", 17,
24, & 31°¢ at 6:15p.m. If You are
partiCipating, please attend these
pracCtices.

CYC (Challenge Youth
Conference) — Feb. 22 - 25, for 7t
Srade and up, sigh up by DecC. 31%.

[ ads to [ eaders Convention —
March 30 — April 1% Please mark
your Calendars. Registration Cost
per student is $25. This is to
ehsure Commitment. Please give
to Chad by Jan. 7.

Wi-Fi Password for Auditorium: Relevent7
Sermons on church website: www hischurch.faith




Privileged to Serve

Monthly Activities

Contact Elder: Bob Grove

Announcements: Charles Wright
Sunday, December 17, 2017

Bible Study
Lead Singing Howard Alls
Lead Prayer Oather Gardner
Worship

Lead Singing Chad Brown

Opening Prayer  Richard Menninger

Lord’s Table Ronnie Strickland/Joel Prather

Assist Table  Wayne Freeman/Chad Brown

Closing Prayer Jamie McCartney

Contribution L. Hyder/Jimmy Glenn

Lock Building J. Prather/David Myers

Sunday Evening Services

Lead Singing Doug Andrews
Opening Prayer  Jere Trotter
Lord’s Table Michael Hartman
Closing Prayer  Jimmy Glenn

Wednesday Bible Class-Dec. 20
Lead Singing Howard Alls
Lead Prayer Charles Wright
Closing Prayer  Keith Jones

Greeters

Dec 17 — Barbara Barden & Cherr1 Gould
Dec 24 — Wayne & June Crenshaw
Dec 31 — Jeanette Harris & Barbara Howlett

Hand Out Friendship Bread
Dec 17 — Shirley Threet
Dec 24 — Avis Steele
Dec 31 — Reida Glenn

Make Friendship Bread
Dec 17 — Reese Meskil
Dec 24 — Sarah Myers
Dec 31 — Rachel Myers

Communion
Dec — June Crenshaw/Mary Jane Wright

Bulletin December — Pam Brown

Every Tuesday at 9am — TLC Tuesday Ladies
Care - all ladies are invited and welcome to send
cards to the sick and those needing
encouragement.

Ladies' Night Qut: There will be no Ladies’
Night Out till January.

Birthdays

DECEMBER
Flossie Sands 4 Wayne Crenshaw 5
Shirley Tyler 6 Whitley Strickland 7
Emmett Williams 7 Easton Williams 8
Sydni Fort 8 Tina Locke 8
Kelsey Mikeals 8 Raygen Fort 12
Mary Lou Jordan 12 Fred French 15
Kristen Williams 21 Larry Hyder 22
Mike Adcock 25 Curtis Crandall/Carter 30

Anniversaries

DECEMBER
Rusty & Angie Mertz 12
Wayne & June Crenshaw 15
Bob & Gloria Dean 19
Dale & Linda Jones 20
Basile & Libbie Summers 21
Charles & Mary Jane Wright 21
Bob & Shirley Tyler 25
Mike & Esther Adcock 28
George & Alicia Barrett 30
Robert & Harriet Yeager 31

Weekly Record

The week of December 10, 2017
Budget 2017: $6,312 Contribution: $5793

Sunday Bible Class 87

Sunday AM Worship 132

Sunday PM Worship 96

Wednesday 113

Pantry

Items Needed:

Jifty corn muffin mix, canned yams,
toothbrushes

We appreciate all vour donations!




